
 

 

 

 

Friends Newsletter 2017 



 

 

Last August brought some outstanding exam results. For GCSEs, 79% of students achieved five or more A* - C 

grades including English & Mathematics.  61% achieved the English Baccalaureate ς a record high for the 

school. 82% achieved five or more A* - C grades in five or more GCSE subjects. 94% of students in English, and 

90% in Mathematics made expected or more than expected progress. 

Our A Level results were also excellent with 41% of all grades being an A* - A, 76% of all grades at A* - B and 
93% of all grades at A*-C. These are exceptionally strong results, reflecting 
extremely hard work by students and teachers, and consistent support from 
parents.  

Camden School for Girls has been identified by government ministers five 
times since 2013 as being one of the 100 top-performing non-selective 

state-funded schools in England. In March this year the Rt Hon Nick Gibb, School Standards Minister wrote a 
letter of congratulations to the school in recognition of our achievement in particular for the English 
Baccalaureate. 

  

17 students celebrate 
Cambridge, Oxford and 
medical school success 

Foreword from the Headteacher, Ms Elizabeth Kitcatt 
 
It is always a pleasure to look back at the past year and remember what has been going on at Camden School 
for Girls. As always, we have welcomed many visitors into the school who have inspired, provoked, entertained 
and educated our students. Visitors remind us all of the world beyond the school gate and give students first-
hand information about fascinating careers or subjects which have motivated and interested them. 
 

Our students have been involved in an extraordinary number of projects and activities outside the classroom. 
¢ƘŜȅΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƳƻƴƛǘƻǊƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ŀƛǊ ǉǳŀƭƛǘȅΣ ǇǊŀŎǘƛǎƛƴƎ ǇǳōƭƛŎ ǎǇŜŀƪƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŘŜōŀǘƛƴƎΣ ŜȄǇloring WW1 battlefields, 
²ŀǊƴŜǊ .ǊƻǘƘŜǊǎ {ǘǳŘƛƻǎΣ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ Ψ¢ŜŜƴ ¢ŜŎƘΩ ƎƛǊƭǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ {¢9a ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ŀƴŘ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ 
professionals who have made their careers within these academic disciplines. Art in Barcelona, the French 
Revolution in Paris and geography fieldwork on the river Bulbourne are just a few of the trips that have been 
enjoyed by our well-travelled students this year. 
 

Our performance calendar has been as full as ever with concerts, a sixth form play, a dance show and a musical. 
CASCA has organised an extraordinary programme of events to raise funds for the school and to pull the 
community together. They have now launched the 60 for 60 campaign to raise £60 000 to re-furbish the new 
building extensions and celebrate just over 60 years in Sandall Road. As always, the art, photography and DT 
shows were highlights of the Summer Term.  
 

The list of speakers in sixth form assemblies is truly remarkable, and is always a very popular feature of life in 
Years 12 and 13. And we are delighted to hear news of CSG alumnae, making their mark on the world, as ever, 
and hope you enjoy reading about their lives after Camden. 
 

I hope you enjoy reading this selection of news items from the school. I have certainly enjoyed re-visiting 
highlights from 2016-17.  
 

Elizabeth Kitcatt,  

Headteacher, Camden School for Girls 

 



 

CSG Music 

Orchestral/Ensembles Concert  
On the 8th of February, the school held a concert where students from Years 7 all the 
way up to Year 13 performed in what turned out to be an amazing showcase of talent.  
 
The first half opened with an impressive performance by the 
Senior Brass, followed ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ {ȅƳǇƘƻƴȅ hǊŎƘŜǎǘǊŀΦ ! 
range of repertoire was demonstrated: they played two 
movements by Sibelius, two pieces by Prokofiev (including the 
ΨaƻƴǘŀƎǳŜǎ ŀƴŘ /ŀǇǳƭŜǘǎΩΣ ǇŜǊƘŀǇǎ ōŜǘǘŜǊ ƪƴƻǿƴ ŀǎ ¢ƘŜ 
!ǇǇǊŜƴǘƛŎŜΩǎ ǘƘŜƳŜ ǘǳƴŜύ ŀƴŘ ŜƴŘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŜȄŎƛting Moldau 
by Smetana.   

 
After the interval we were treated to some jazz by an amazing quartet led by Alex 
on saxophone, before solo performances from Lydia, Mabel, Jasmine and Xenia, all 
of which were beautifully performed. The night ended with the Year 12 Jazz Band 
who - rather impressively - do not have a tutor, and are organised entirely by 
themselves. After two jazz standards by Charles Mingus and Charlie Parker 
ǊŜǎǇŜŎǘƛǾŜƭȅΣ ǘƘŜ ƴƛƎƘǘ ŜƴŘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ΨaŜǊŎȅ aŜǊŎȅ aŜǊŎȅΩΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿŀǎ ŀǊǊŀƴƎŜŘ ōȅ 
the band themselves, and performed by memory.  
 

Choral Concert 

Our Spring Concert took place in St Martin's church, Gospel Oak in March with a varied programme that 
included choral work from the 17th and 18th century together with innovative arrangements of popular music 
and songs from the musicals. 
 
There were student-led groups (Three Little Birds and Year 9 Vocal Group) and soloists, and the Choral Society 
performed Schubert's Mass in G - soloists included Mr Bateson, Alice Fidler, Jill Hallpike and James Waite.  The 
audience clearly enjoyed the occasion and our performers all demonstrated great skill and commitment 
throughout the rehearsals and performance. 
 
Thanks to the Rev. Chris Brice, Sergio and James Waite for once again allowing us to use the church. 
 

 
 

 

  



 

Dance Show 

In March, the Main Hall was transformed into 
a dance performance space as our students, 
including the whole of Year Seven, took to the 
floor to perform in front of an audience of 
parents, teachers and friends. They had been 
very well-taught by colleagues from Step into 
Dance and by our own teachers. The girls 
were well-rehearsed, confident and 
beautifully presented, and everyone in the 
audience felt very proud of their 
achievement. 
 

 

 

The Tempest 

In December Shakespeare's wonderful romance 'The Tempest' was 
performed by the Sixth Form.  Our school hall was transformed into a 
remote island and the play was transposed to a sixties, psychedelic 
ŎƻƴǘŜȄǘ ǿƛǘƘ ōŜŀǳǘƛŦǳƭΣ ŦƭƻǿƛƴƎ Ψ¢ŜƳǇǎǘƻŎƪΩ ŎƻǎǘǳƳŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŀǇǇǊƻǇǊƛŀǘŜ 
music from the era. 

There were outstanding performances from the whole cast, who captured 
the magical atmosphere of the play as well as its humour and warmth. 
¢ƘŜƛǊ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊȅ ƻŦ {ƘŀƪŜǎǇŜŀǊŜΩǎ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎƛƴƎ ƭŀƴƎǳŀƎŜ ǿŀǎ ǎǳǇŜǊō ŀƴŘ ŜŀŎƘ 
actor accurately conveyed the essence of their character. The students 
had clearly worked hard as a team, with production, sound and lighting, 
costumes, poster design and stage management all being 
delivered by sixth form students. 

Well done to all the cast and crew for such an enjoyable 
evening, and to Ms Silver and Ms Cohen for their inspirational and highly creative direction.  

 

The National Theatre comes to Camden  
Oƴ aƻƴŘŀȅ ф WŀƴǳŀǊȅΣ ǘƘŜ bŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ¢ƘŜŀǘǊŜΩǎ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘƛƻƴ ǘŜŀƳ ǘǊŀƴǎŦƻǊƳŜŘ ǘƘŜ Ƙŀƭƭ ƛƴǘƻ ŀ Ƴƻǎǘ ǎǇŜŎǘŀŎǳƭŀǊ 

acting space for their ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ΨaŀŎōŜǘƘΩΦ ¢ƘŜ ǿƘƻƭŜ ƻŦ ¸ŜŀǊ мл ŀƴŘ ¸ŜŀǊ мм ǿŀǘŎƘŜŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ D/{9 ǎŜǘ ǘŜȄǘ 

brought to life in a fast-paced, exciting production. We were very lucky to have such a prestigious company 

in school and it was great to see such an enthusiastic response from the students. 

  

Unbelievably exciting. My heart was rushing 

throughout the entire production. I heard the drum 

beats next to me and it made it feel very real.  

Poppy, Year 10 

Really gripping and thoroughly intense throughout.  

Ruby, Year 10 

The play was amazing. The fight scenes were so real.  

Samiha, Year 10 

 

 

Poster for The Tempest 
 



Dǳȅǎ ϧ 5ƻƭƭǎ 

Our production of Guys and Dolls in July was truly exceptional. It was funny, fast-paced, beautifully acted and 
a real delight for the eyes and ears!! The performances by both actors and musicians were really assured, and 
every word was audible; the music made the whole show flow along with great energy. I was really delighted 
to see so many younger students involved.  The sixth formers added professionalism, poise and confidence. 
They couldn't have done any of this without the guidance and inspiration of Ms Cohen, Ms Silver, Mr Byers 
and Ms Gordon. 
 

 

It was a great experience for a number of reasons, the main one for me being that I was able to 

be very creative and do tasks which are relevant to my interest in art. The costume team also got 

the chance to visit the National Theatre costume archive and help choose items to hire,  

which was an amazing experience. 

Honey, Year 12 

 

 

 



WŀŎƪ tŜǘŎƘŜȅΩǎ {ǇŜŀƪ ƻǳǘ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜΗ 

In October, a group of Year 10 students took part in the WŀŎƪ tŜǘŎƘŜȅΩǎ ά{ǇŜŀƪ hǳǘέ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ workshop during 

which they learned how to prepare a speech and how to speak in front of a group with more skill, confidence 

and enjoyment. At the end of the day, they were given half an hour to prepare a speech on a subject of their 

choice lasting between one minute and a minute and a half which they delivered in front of the group without 

any notes. Five winners were selected to perform their speech in the Year 10 assembly and their peers voted 

for their favourite. Edie and Poppy (pictured below) from Year 10 won and then delivered their speeches at 

LSU on November 29th with Edie being awarded 3rd place overall.  Well done All! 

 

 

Jack Petchey Achievement award 
Congratulations to Dania, Martha and Ambra (all Year 10) and Jessie, Shannon, Dolly & Elsa (Year 11) who won 

an award from the Jack Petchey Achievement awards scheme in November for their excellent contribution to 

the school and the wider community.  Ms Silver also won a leader award for her time and dedication the Drama 

department and school productions. 

 

  


